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DeQuincy native Herbert Joseph Arvan 

was one of two black crew members 
serving as mess attendants aboard the USS 
Grunion on its 1942 maiden voyage. They 
were waiting in officers' dining rooms, one 
of the few positions open to blacks at that 
time in the segregated Navy.  
 

Little information is known about the 
young crewman, as no one has come 
forward to claim him. He was born on May 
1, 1924, which means he had barely turned 
18 when he was killed.  
 

His father, Delton Arvan, was listed as 
his next of kin, and received his purple 
heart. Death records show that the senior 
Arvan passed away in 1982 in DeQuincy at 
the age of 84, leaving a daughter, Elter 
Marie, and a son, Felton, both of Lake 
Charles. Felton died in 1989, and Elter 
Marie died in 2006 at the age of 91.  
 

Elter's death notice states that she had a 
sister, Anita Feast. Since Feast was not 
mentioned in Delton Arvan's obituary, she 
was  

 

 
most likely a step- or half-sister with no blood 
relation to the Arvans. But she, too, has passed 
on.  
 

"When we began searching for families in 
2006, contact was made with somebody who 
knew him (Herbert), but for whatever reason, 
didn't want to be involved;” Mary Bentz said 
sadly. "We had another crew member with the 
same situation."  
 

"I hope somebody remembers him so that we 
can add a remembrance to his name in the files 
that will ultimately be going out to submarine 
museums all across the country for their 
archives of the 3,200-plus submariners who 
have been lost at sea," said Bentz. "To me, 
Herbert Arvan is a lonely soul in that the only 
person who knew him didn't seem interested in 
him or the tremendous sacrifice he gave for the 
love of his country."  
 

If anyone has information on Herbert Arvan, 
please contact Mary Bentz at 
ca.par@hotmail.com. 
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In 2006, three women who lost family members 
aboard the Grunion--Rhonda Raye of Georgia, Vickie 
Rodgers of Kentucky and Mary Bentz of Maryland-
dubbed the "Sub Ladies;' embarked on a mission to 
locate and contact the next of kin of the 70 men who 
lost their lives on that fateful day.  

"My dad's baby brother, Carmine Anthony 
Parziale, from Weedville, Pennsylvania, was on the 
Grunion;' said Bentz. "That's how I became involved 
in the search:'  

Her personal experience with the Grunion families 
over the past two years has been incredibly rewarding. 
She and her fellow Sub Ladies have collected 
photographs and information about the crewmen to put 
on the Grunion's Web site, and are compiling several 
volumes of information as a legacy to those that were 
lost aboard the submarine.  

Bentz has also been working to have stories 
published in local newspapers for each of the crew 
- in either their hometown, or where their next of 
kin presently reside.  

"The families of our crew, now" about three 
generations later, are very grateful to have these 
stories as a respectful tribute to their loved ones, 
and feel that now they are granted eternal rest;' she 
said. "It's not only a tribute to each of them; it 
serves as their obituary as well, since they never 
had one."  

The articles will be sent to U.S.  
Navy museums throughout the country.  

"Years from now, when we are gone ... 
anybody who wants to learn about these ww n 
sailors will be able to access them;' Bentz said. 
"We are making history available. 

 
 


